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Thank you again very much for your prayers. Sorry for not writing earlier, but we still have not been able to move into our new home though at the end of September we were told that it would be in a few days. So it is frustrating especially as Lynn is finding it more painful to move up stairs. She has never left the building of flats we live in for 3 months and that was when our daughter Susan with Alex were here when we went out on a trip with our daughter and grandson. But on that occasion Lynn never left the car driven by Blas. The last time she visited the doctor was 5 months ago. The reason for not leaving the building is that after leaving our flat there is another flight of stairs outside followed by a shorter one to street level. So please continue to pray for guidance about our move.

We have received unexpected guidance in answer to your prayers when one day in September Liliana said that she her husband Blas and son Facu would not be able to share a house with us because they feared that their dog, a kind of Japanese version of the British bull dog, had become dangerous and might bite one of us. Their dog is being kept in the house of Liliana’s father until we could move together into our new home. But meanwhile the dog has had several fights with a similar older dog in her father’s home and he has even bitten a human. I suggested getting another more peaceful dog but Liliana said that Facu would not give up his pet dog, which they now admit is really a guard dog.

So I asked the student Juan Aylan from Juarez if he would like to live with us. He said he would very much like to do so because he would like to have more time to study the Bible with us. Since he has been in Salta I have been trying to prepare him to preach and minister the Gospel. Last Saturday evening I had my first opportunity to hear him preaching as he was asked to preach on the day for mothers when he usually is helping to lead the young people’s meeting. On that day the young people lead the service and Juan preached. As Ester looked after Lynn I was able to go. As I expected Juan shows great promise for the future. 

To help people to preach I need to listen to them preaching and then I can adapt my teaching to their gift. Please pray for Juan helping to lead the young people’s meetings in the Prince of Peace church in the ciudad de milagro on the northern edge of Salta. Pray for plans for us to live together and for me to concentrate more on teaching Juan books of the Bible, to preach and to engage in personal evangelism. He is trying to put in to practice all I am teaching him. I was really pleased with how he preached as was the whole congregation.

We used to go to that congregation each Sunday and we used to visit there. So I met many old friends including two believers who I had helped to put their faith in Christ and then followed them up over several months. So it was a great joy to see them again. Please pray for them and also for Juan’s part with the young people. Pray also for his girlfriend Nadia who also now goes to that church and helps with the young people’s meetings. She is in Salta to study to be a nurse and a nutritionist in the university.



